LITTLE BEALINGS PARISH COUNCIL

PLEASE REPLY TO THIS PARISH COUNCIL SURVEY

HOW DO WE SPEND CIL MONEY IN LITTLE BEALINGS?

- **★** Allotments? ★
- **☆** Community Transport to Local Service Areas? ★
 - **☆** Crime Prevention? **☆**
 - ★ Leisure? ★
 - ★ Highways? ★
 - ☆ Litter Bins? ☆
 - ★ Public Rights of Way? ★
 - ★ Your Idea? ★

PLEASE REPLY BY 30 SEPTEMBER

WHAT IS CIL?

CIL – the Community Infrastructure Levy - is a charge East Suffolk Council makes on new residential development. It is collected from developers and a proportion of the levy collected is passed to the local Parish Council to spend. It is to be used specifically to improve infrastructure locally, to offset the impact of new development.

As a result of recent development in Little Bealings, the Parish Council currently has CIL funding of £6,177.75 to spend. More may be received in October and subsequently.

The Council has already responded positively to a request from Bealings Village Hall Trust that £5,000 of this CIL funding should be set aside to support the Trust's "Roof and Doors" Project.

We need to know your views on where other CIL money should be spent.

WHO ARE WE ASKING ABOUT SPENDING CIL MONEY?

We are asking all Little Bealings' residents for their views via this survey, with two copies distributed to each household with the September edition of the Fynn Lark News. If you need extra copies for your family, please photocopy the questionnaire or contact the Council

(littlebealingspc@btinternet.com or phone 07731 456133) for additional copies.

WE NEED TO KNOW:

- WHAT LOCAL SERVICES AND FACILITIES DO YOU USE?
- HOW SHALL WE SPEND LITTLE BEALINGS' CIL MONEY?

Please complete and return this questionnaire telling us what services and facilities you use locally and where you would favour Little Bealings' CIL funds being spent.

There is also the option to suggest your own ideas for funding, but bear in mind they must relate to 'infrastructure' and please give your reasons for suggesting them. A full list of the items on which Parish Councils can spend CIL is Appendix A in this document: https://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/assets/Planning/Community-Infrastructure-Levy/Parish-Support/CIL-Parish-Guidance.pdf Our CIL money doesn't have to be spent in Little Bealings. You can suggest ideas outside the parish, if they relate to facilities and services you use.

Please complete and return the questionnaire either by scan to littlebealingspc@btinternet.com or by hand/posting it to Little Bealings Parish Council, The Hollies, Holly Lane, Little Bealings by 30 September 2023.

Emails used to send scans will not be retained by the Council, to ensure the survey is anonymous and in line with our privacy policy. Little Bealings Parish Council Privacy Notice can be viewed here:

http://littlebealings.onesuffolk.net/assets/Uploads/Parish-Council-Pages/Protocols/Our-Privacy-Statement.pdf

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT?

The results of the survey will be considered by the Parish Council at its meeting on 6 November and a summary published in the Fynn Lark News. They will be used to guide the Council in making decisions on the spending of CIL funds.

Little Bealings Parish Council - Keeping You Informed and Asking Your Opinion